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Remembering Kevin Frye  z”l 

Change is an inevitable part of life. When we begin to think 

about Rosh Hashanah, we are more acutely aware of this 

inevitability. We think about what has occurred in the year that 

has passed – the joys and the sorrows. The prayers draw our 

attention to the fragility of life, and against the backdrop of 

these powerful words and sacred melodies we think about our 

hopes and dreams for the year ahead.   

During these High Holy Days, we will deeply miss Kevin Frye of blessed memory. His 

beautiful voice, his commitment to Jewish tradition, his warm manner, and his deep 

love for our congregation have enriched our High Holy Day services beyond measure. 

For many in our community, Kevin’s rich voice was the essence of the High Holy Day 

experience – the gateway to meaningful prayer and inspiration. His death was a tragic 

loss to his beloved family and to our community.  

While nothing will alleviate this sense of loss, we are fortunate to welcome a 

wonderful cantor to our bimah this year. Cantor Pamela Siskin is a deeply caring 

person as well as a skilled musician. As an ordained cantor, she shares not only a rich 

musical background but a passion for creating meaningful prayer. Her warmth and 

sensitivity are a wonderful match for our congregation. I know you will join me in 

welcoming her and strive to appreciate the unique gifts she will bring to our High 

Holy Day worship.  

Meet Cantor Pamela Siskin 

Cantor Pamela Siskin was born in London and studied music at 

Trinity College in London and opera at The London Opera Studio. 

After singing with The Royal Opera for several years, she became 

Principal Mezzo-Soprano with the Israel National Opera. In 1985, 

she decided to continue her musical and religious studies in the 

Unites States. Cantor Siskin became a student at the Hebrew 

Union College in New York City, earning a master’s degree in 

Sacred Music and, more recently, was awarded an Honorary 

Doctorate of Music. She was ordained in 1989. During her studies 

she served pulpits in East Falmouth, Mass., and New Jersey before 

joining Congregation Beth Israel, West Hartford, Conn., where she served for 18 years 

and became Cantor and Director for Lifelong Learning. Cantor Sisken created The 

Jewish Spiritual Theater Company using community talent to perform original plays 

and music based on Jewish texts and political events pertaining to the Jewish people. 

Cantor Siskin became an American citizen in 1993 and, in 2003 she was recognized by 

the state of Connecticut as an Immigrant Citizen of the Year for achievements and 

leadership. 
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It’s only been 40 years ... 

Though you probably can’t see all the faces 

in the partial photo on the top, more than 

40 years have passed from the time it was 

taken, to this past July 1, when the photo 

on the bottom was taken. I’m seated in the 

first photo. Finding me in the photo on the 

right is like a “Where’s Waldo” puzzle, but 

I’m there.   

Our teens at CBS participate in Beth Shalom Temple Youth 

(BESTY), part of the North American Federation of Temple 

Youth. When I was in high school, I was a member of the B’nai 

Brith Youth Organization – AZA (boys) and BBG (girls).   

Carol Anne and I attended a BBYO reunion in Orlando. Though 

my group in Jacksonville was a part of the North Florida Region, 

which included Daytona Beach, Gainesville, Orlando, and 

Tampa, this reunion included groups from the whole state who 

participated from 1969 to 1980.   

The above photo was taken at a regional convention that was 

held at Camp Keystone, located northwest of Tampa. I don’t 

believe it still exists. Nor do I remember much about the bus ride 

from Jacksonville to Tampa. However, I vividly recall being on a 

smaller bus, en route to camp, and seeing the Buccaneers’ 

stadium for the first time, commonly referred to as “The 

Sombrero.” Dale Mabry in 1972 “ended” at Hillsborough Avenue. 

It really didn’t, but Carrollwood was in its infancy and was 

nothing like it is today.  

Looking back, it’s amazing to see the changes and what has 

transpired with people within this group I was so close to. Two 

couples, who attended and met as teenagers, are married.  

Another couple who married met, I believe, as children. One of 

these couples survived Hurricane Andrew huddled inside a 

closet. One of the people who attended is a past president of 

Congregation Rodeph Sholom. One of the guys pictured could 

not attend. He’s incarcerated. And one of the guys, whom I met 

for the first time at the reunion, co-wrote Groundhog Day with 

Harold Ramis, which was recently turned into a musical, 

currently on Broadway! A prayer was said for those who had 

passed, and at the dinner Saturday night a short Havdalah 

service was held. 

The reunion had such a relaxed feel about it.  Perhaps, at this 

stage in our lives, the need to size each other up no longer exists.  

We live, we marry, remarry in some cases, remarry again, in 

other cases, have children, grandchildren, etc. Everyone was 

happy. It was great! 

Our Annual Fundraiser and Special 

Olympics Healthy Community Tampa Bay 

Congregation Beth Shalom partnered with this charity for the 

second year in a row. As a result of our fundraiser, Denim & 

FROM THE PRESIDENT - David Friedman 

Pearls, $1,300 was given to them.   

Allison Rapp, site director for the charity, is also one of 

our congregants! This year, CBS was asked to donate 

health message kits, which are on order. According to 

Allison, “Health messages is an evidence-based peer-to-

peer health promotion leadership and advocacy program 

for people with intellectual and developmental disabilities 

(I/DD) and their support persons. Healthy lifestyle 

coaches (people with I/DD) and their mentors (support 

persons) are trained to deliver health and wellness 

lessons once a week for 12 weeks to a class of 10-15 

individuals with I/DD. At the end, the coaches and their 

mentors assist students in creating health goals and are 

given two bracelets with a health message on it. The 

second bracelet is for the student to share with a friend, 

family member or teammate to help spread the health 

message. The lesson topics include engaging in more 

physical activity, eating healthy and drinking water.”  

In a recent conversation we had, Allison said the charity is 

very pleased to have partnered with us these past two 

years and would be happy to partner again with us for the 

upcoming event in 2018. We thank you, Allison, and 

Special Olympics Healthy Community Tampa Bay! 

I hope you and your family had a great summer!  I know, 

it’s early August, but Hillsborough County schools start 

back on the 10th.  See you at Open House!  
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August Oneg Schedule 

There can be no joy without food and drink. — 

Talmud, Mo’ed Katan 

THANK YOU!  to  the follow ing  people w ho w ill 

host an oneg Shabbat in August. 

▪ Aug. 4: Lauren Weisman & Jeff Newman w ill 
host the oneg as a temple mitzvah. 
 
▪ Aug. 11: Cheryl & Michael Lubin w ill host the 
oneg in honor of Judy's 10th birthday. 
 
▪ Aug. 18: Lea & Michael Garbett w ill host the 
oneg in honor of their son, Jacob, who will be 
celebrating his bar mitzvah. 
 
▪ Aug. 25: Jonathan Beck and his m om , Sharon 
Weiner Beck, w ill host the oneg in m em ory of 
Dr. James Weiner who was his dad and her husband. 
 
On behalf of the Oneg Committee, I want to express 
our thanks to our August oneg hosts.  
 
If you have any questions or are interested in hosting 
an oneg, please contact us (Judith 856-816-2174, Anita 
813-990-9498, and Anna 707-628-5399). 
 
Your Oneg Committee, 

Anna Feldman, Judith Pliner, and Anita Hoffman  

Congregation Beth Shalom provides a 
meaningful spiritual home for people of 
all ages and levels 
of knowledge, a 
place to learn and 
to question, a place 
to worship and to 
celebrate, and a 
place to find a com-
munity that cares.   

We offer:  

 Friday worship services at 7:45 PM 

 Religious school pre-k through 10th 
grade  

 Complete B’nai Mitzvah  
preparation  

 Youth group programming  

 Adult Education classes  

 Community-wide events,  
including Mitzvah Day 

Upcoming Dates to Remember 

▪ Saturday, Aug. 5, 6 p.m. -10 a.m.: BESTY lock-in. 

More information on page 7. 

▪ Thursday, Aug. 10, 6 p.m.: Dinner  w ith the Tr ibe. 

More details on page 8.  

▪ Friday, Aug. 11: Installation of new  Board of Di-

rectors. 

 

▪ Saturday, Aug. 12, 10 a.m. – 2 p.m.: 7th grade  

Shabbaton: Beginning the Journey - B’nai Mitzvah  

Shabbaton. 

 

▪ Saturday, Aug. 19, 10 a.m.: The Bar  Mitzvah of 

Jacob Garbett.  

▪ Sunday, Aug. 20, 9:30 a.m.: First day of Reli-

gious School. 

▪ Sunday, Aug. 20, noon: Inclusion Task Force  
meeting. 
 
▪ Friday, Aug. 25, 7:45 p.m.: Sim cha Shabbat. 

▪ Sunday, Aug. 27, 9:30 a.m.: 7th grade family  
program: Putting the “Mitzvah" in B’nai Mitzvah. 
 
▪ Sunday, Aug. 27, 4 – 5 p.m.:  Congregation Beth 

Shalom Meet-Up: Please join us for a multi-faith meet and 

greet. More information on page 5.  

 
Religious Education Calendar, page 7;  
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Committees/Chairpersons 

Building/Capital Fund  

Peter Jacobson 

Building & Grounds* 

Seth Dugan 

Caring 

Christine Stockelman 

Finance* 

Jon Ellis 

Fundraising* 

Open 

Lifelong Learning* 

Richie Bauman 

Long-Range Planning* 

Open 

Membership* 

Gail Verlin, Judith Pliner  

Oneg 

Anna Feldman, Anita Hoffman,  

Judith Pliner 

Publicity 

Andrea Chassen  

Ritual* 

Steve Slavkin 

Safety and Security 

David Richter 

Social Action* 

Scott Hopkins 

Youth Education* 

Open 

Youth Group* 

Advisor—Mags Oldman 

President—Sarah Smith 

 

* Ex-officio voting Board member  
(each committee only gets one vote)  

 

OTHER PROGRAMS 

CBS Players 

Anna Brubaker 

CBS Singles Over 50 

Anita Clifford 

Chavurah 

Caren Magdovitz, Lynn Kaler  

Dinner with the Tribe 

Stephen Criden 

Email Blast 

Jennifer Allen 

Going Green 

Jim  & Sandee Pelk 

Kibbitzer/Bulletin Editor 

Lea Garbett 

Kolot Shalom Choir 

Joan Frankel 

Library 

Anita Hoffman 

Page Turners 

Phyllis Newman 

Web Administrator 

Jennifer Allen 

Yarn Mavens 

Phyllis Newman 

SPECIAL RECOGNITIONS 

Jacob Thomas Garbett 

Jacob Thomas Garbett, son of Michael and Lea Garbett of 
Riverview, will be called to the Torah as a Bar Mitzvah on 
Saturday, Aug. 19, at Congregation Beth Shalom in Bran-
don.  
 
An 8th-grade honor student at Roland Park K-8 IB Magnet 
School, Jacob plays soccer and baseball. For his bar mitz-
vah project, Jacob built and sold houses for pollinator ma-
son bees. Money raised will be donated to Mazon, a Jewish 
response to hunger. 
 
Jacob and his parents will host a kid sleepover party at The Florida Aquarium in 
Tampa, while his grandparents host a dinner for adults at Tibby’s New Orleans 
Kitchen in Brandon.  

MITZVAH MADNESS 

An occasional column to highlight the meaningful projects our  

congregation and b’nai mitzvah students have a passion about.  

Rebekah Dugan's b'nai mitzvah project is short-term 

fostering underweight/underage kittens from the Hills-

borough County Pet Resource Center.  

 

Due to logistical restraints, kittens who are under two 

pounds are not able to remain in the shelter. Rebekah 

fosters the kittens in residence, taking care of them un-

til they reach eight weeks and exceed two pounds, at 

which time they are returned to the shelter and are 

placed for adoption.  

 

As part of the fostering process, Rebekah is also social-

izing the kittens, which increases the likelihood of their being adopted.  

 

Rebekah has names her project "Rebekats Reskues." To date, she has successfully 

fostered 4 kittens. She plans to continue fostering kittens for years to come. 

Rebekats Reskues 

 
Save the Date! 

 
The Social Action Committee  

reminds you CBS Mitzvah Day  
is Sunday, Nov. 5! 
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Join with CBS in offering congratulations and recognition to the following members on their 
accomplishments: 

KUDOS 
 
▪ Kudos to Lauren Weisman for filling in for us while we searched for a new administrator. 
  
▪ Kudos to Sheila Slavkin and Toby Koch for their work in finding our new administrator. 

▪ Kudos to Cari Santana for her help during the transition.  

Do you know a CBS member who should be congratulated for a special accomplishment?   
If so, email the name and accomplishment to cbs-admin@hotmail.com.  

It’s just about a month until our Open House on Sunday, 
Aug. 13, and we look forward to seeing all of you AND 
lots of new faces at this annual event. Open House is a 
great day to mingle with established Beth Shalom 
friends, plus meet new friends. It’s a great time to check 
out all the groups and organizations available at Congre-
gation Beth Shalom. We will have a light bagel breakfast 
and the chance to win $$ at our 60/40 booth.  
  
For your convenience, we have changed the reservations 
deadline for your group or organization from July 20 to 
July 27. So please reserve space for your organization 
right away and don’t get left out. As long as you RSVP 
that your group plans to have a display, we will save you 
space. And remember that you can register your children 
for religious school at Open House, too. 
  
To request space for Aug. 13, contact Gail Verlin at (813) 
988-8193 or e-mail gverlin@verlingroup.com 
  
See you at the Open 
House! 
  
Gail Verlin & Judith 
Pliner 
Membership  
Co-Chairmen 

MEMBERSHIP 

 

Congregation  

Beth Shalom Meetup! 

 

Sunday, Aug. 27, 4 to 5 p.m.  

Make new multi-faith friends  

Learn about the Jewish New 

Year 

Taste delicious food 

R.S.V.P. 813-681-6547 

 

Financially supporting the synagogue is the responsibility of the 

entire Jewish community so that it can continue to exist and grow 

for everyone, both now and in the future.  Items are often "wished" 

for to add to our spiritual home.  Below are a few of our most fre-

quently requested items that, while not deemed necessary, would 

certainly enhance our environment: 

   

Interior Wish List: 

Large Print Copies of Mishkan HaNefesh (the High Holy Day 

Prayerbook)  Contact Rabbi Torop for details 

Large coolers 

Water supply for Cafe Shalom 

Commercial oven 

Free standing literature stand (floor model) 

8—New 90" (floor length) round tablecloths in white 

1" binders 

Keyboard drawers 

Book ends for the library 

WISH LIST 

mailto:gverlin@verlingroup.com
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LIFELONG LEARNING—Richie Bauman 

Most American Jews are Ashkenazic – we 

came from Northern and Eastern Europe; 

Germany, Poland, Russia, Baltic states, 

Hungary, Austria, Romania, England, France, 

Holland, etc.  

But most of us do not 

know about the other 

Jews; the Sephardic. 

They come from much 

more exotic places, 

mostly around the 

Mediterranean Sea and 

the Persian Gulf: Morocco, Spain, Greece, Italy, Iraq, Iran, 

Libya, Egypt, Ethiopia, Tunisia, India, China, Turkey, etc. 

Their traditions are similar, but the applications may be 

different. As an example, although I’m Ashkenazi, on 

Passover (Pesach) I become a Sephardi – because they can 

eat rice and beans! And although we may say, OY VEY! 

CHUMMITZ (Chametz in Hebrew), the Sephardi may feel 

the same way about us on other topics. 

Stay tuned for our upcoming look at the World of the 

Sephardi, coming to Congregation Beth Shalom this fall. 

Whether you are single or not, please join Tampa 
Jewish Singles Group as we go to see Casablanca.   
Just let Anita C. at niewdnarb@yahoo.com know you 
are going. 
 
When: Saturday, Aug. 26, 3 p.m . 
Where: Tam pa Theatre, 711 North Franklin St.  
 
This movie is part of the 
Tampa Theatre's Classics 
Series. Casablanca lands 
so routinely in listings of 
the top two or three mov-
ies of all time, it’s become 
almost boring to call it 
great. It’s the definition of 
a Hollywood masterpiece. 
The scenes and the char-
acters have taken on 
mythological lives of their 
own. But Casablanca 
manages to be strongly 
original while also synthe-
sizing parts of many films of its time: a wartime set-
ting, a hero with shades of grey in his past, a female 
lead who wants something she can’t have, humor and 
tragedy and parody and sacrifice. And, of course, 
doomed love. Good art tells us stories; great art makes 
demands of us. Casablanca demands we break our 
own hearts like Rick, make dangerous choices like Ilsa, 
sing like Sam and scheme like Louis. And the movie 
remains timeless because those feelings are. 
 
Tickets are $10 and can be purchased when you get 
there. 
 
Doors and bar open at 2 p.m. 

TAMPA JEWISH SINGLES 

 2017-18 Lifelong Learning 

Brochure now online! 

http://www.bethshalom-

brandon.org/images/CBS-Adult-

Ed-Brochure-2017-

2018_FinalFinal.pdf  

http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/CBS-Adult-Ed-Brochure-2017-2018_FinalFinal.pdf
http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/CBS-Adult-Ed-Brochure-2017-2018_FinalFinal.pdf
http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/CBS-Adult-Ed-Brochure-2017-2018_FinalFinal.pdf
http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/CBS-Adult-Ed-Brochure-2017-2018_FinalFinal.pdf
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EDUCATION - Amy Weinstein 

Ever since I was a child, I have loved the start of a new 
school year. I always liked “school clothes shopping,” 
sharpening pencils for the first time, picking out new 
folders and admiring the very pointy crayon tips still new 
in the Crayola box. Mostly, it was the anticipation of 
something great happening. New friends, new classes, 
new adventures await! This year marks my 31st year with 
the Hillsborough County School District and my 12th with 
Beth Shalom’s Religious School. I can honestly say that 
this week when I saw “Back to School Sales” in the Sunday 
paper, I got excited! My enthusiasm for a new school year 
hasn’t dimmed in the 47 years I have gone back to school. 
 
This year we have both returning teachers and new faces 
to greet our children. I am extremely confident in the 
staff, curriculum and experiences we will be providing this 
year. I am hopeful our families will take full advantage of 
our programing by ensuring religious school attendance is 
a family priority. In addition, realizing our school sessions 
run from 9:30 a.m. until noon on Sundays. Our 
curriculum and expected weekly student experience are 
dependent upon their actual attendance from start to 
finish each session. As well as consistent student 
attendance, our school strives for strong parent 
involvement. Please plan on being a part of Parent 
Association. 
 
Our school’s registration paperwork and Parent 
Handbook can be found online. It will also be available 
during Open House. Open House and religious school 
registration will be held Sunday, August 13. 
 
Our first day of religious school will be Sunday, Aug. 20. 
We hope parents will stick around, mingle with other 
parents, join the Parent Association, learn about our 
curriculum, and have any questions answered by our 
school staff. 
 
Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any 
questions/concerns/comments regarding your child’s 
religious education at Congregation Beth Shalom. Amy 
Weinstein, awine007@msn.com (813)285-9251. 

Bar/Bat Mitzvah Listings 

If you would like to have information on your 

child’s upcoming Bar or Bat Mitzvah listed in 

The Kibbitzer,  please submit an article and 

picture (digital if possible) to 

thekibbitzer@hotmail.com by the second 

Friday of the month prior to your service. 

B’nai Mitzvah  

Tutoring 
 

Contact Keren Vergon  

at 813-785-6324 or  

kvergon@verizon.net. 

BESTY BEAT 

BESTY is getting ready for 

our lock-in Saturday, Aug. 5,  

from 6 p.m. -10 a.m. It is go-

ing to be our first event of the 

year and we couldn't be more 

excited. This is open to any-

one in 8th-12th grades, please rsvp to  

wannabemybesty@gmail.com or Mags Oldman ASAP! 

CBS LIBRARY UPDATE 

Calling all bookworms! The CBS 

Library still needs bookends in the 

library and any books with any 

references to Judaism. All donations 

are appreciated! 

 

Anita Hoffman,   

Congregation Beth Shalom Librarian 

mailto:wannabemybesty@gmail.com
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Chavurah Membership 
 
Are you looking to make 
new friends or deepen 
your current friendships? 
Joining a Congregation 
Beth Shalom Chavurah 
may be your answer.  
 
We have several groups of 
“Chavurot” which meet monthly. Each group decides 
where to meet and what is on the program. It may be 
as simple as a potluck dinner at someone’s home or 
meeting at the JCC for an art festival. Our Chavurot 
have celebrated holidays together as extended fami-
lies, sponsored onegs, and gone camping together. 
 
We welcome all new and current members of CBS and 
look forward to hearing from you! If you are interest-
ed in joining a Chavurah, please contact Lynn Kaler  
at bluegingy@aol.com or Caren Magdovitz at  
ctmagdo@aol.com.  

Dinner With The Tribe is headed to the Crazy Café.  

 

When: Thursday, Aug. 10, from  6-7:30 p.m. 

Where: Pavillion Crossing, 3883 U.S. 301,  

Riverview 

 

Please R.S.V.P. and let Stephen Criden,  

cridenfl@gmail.com, know if you can make it.  

 

See everyone there! 

Dinner With The Tribe 

Shalom! As we approach the beginning of another Jewish 
year, we take time to reflect on the past year and how we 
have lived our lives as Jews. Our congregation continues to 
be a Jewish home for our community. As we enter 5778, we 
have the opportunity to consider our past, change our pre-
sent, and build for the future. May the coming year be lived 
in a Jewishly meaningful way. 
 
The High Holidays are always a busy time at Congregation 
Beth Shalom. Click on the link for our High Holiday sched-
ule. I encourage you to attend the Selichot service around a 
firepit Saturday night, Sept. 16. 
 
We will again offer our full complement of services for Rosh 
Hashanah and Yom Kippur, including children’s/family 
services for both holidays. Immediately following Yom Kip-
pur we celebrate Sukkot, and then close the High Holiday 
season with our Simchat Torah celebration. Again this year 
we will be celebrating Sukkot “Under the Stars” with special 
activities for our youth whom, we hope, will bring a friend 
with them as a celebration of welcoming ushpizim (guests) 
as part of Sukkot. 
 
You should be receiving your High Holiday packets in the 
mail, where you will find, instead of the old schedule/
tickets, NEW NAME TAGS for you and your family mem-
bers. Why name tags instead of tickets? Name tags provide 
so many benefits in a group setting, most important among 
them a name tag can be an engagement tool and an invita-
tion to friendliness. Those are both some of CBS’s best 
traits! We ask that you please bring the name tags to temple 
during the High Holidays where our friendly greeters will 
provide you with lanyards so you may wear the name tags. 

We ask that you leave the lanyards at temple after the ser-
vices to save costs. We hope to create a warm, welcoming 
environment for all and encourage you to wear your name 
tag to the services you attend! 
 
The packet will also include additional information about 
High Holiday traditions and customs, as well as our usual 
materials, including information about our Tree of Life and 
yahrzeit plaque opportunities. 
 
Also, for those who observe Yizkor, PLEASE remember to 
fill out the Book of Remembrance (BOR) form and follow 
the instructions for returning it. Add any new names you 
wish to have read as part of the service. If you had names 
included last year, you should have had those names in-
cluded with your BOR form in this year’s packet. Please 
take a moment to check the names and spellings to ensure 
there are no errors (if there are, please correct and return—
if there are not, please still return the form!) Copies of this 
form can be found on the CBS website, the High Holiday 
packet, and can be obtained at the synagogue. 
 
Finally, be sure to look at the upcoming weekly email blasts 
and our congregational Facebook page for special High 
Holiday information. If you have High Holiday questions or 
needs, please feel free to contact me as ritual chair at sslav-
kin50@gmail.com. 

RITUAL COMMITTEE / HIGH HOLY DAYS - Steve Slavkin 

The 2017 High Holiday Guide is now online! 

http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/2017-

HHD-Guide.pdf   

mailto:cridenfl@gmail.com
http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/2017-HHD-Guide.pdf
http://www.bethshalom-brandon.org/images/2017-HHD-Guide.pdf
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Marriage, Family, &  
Individual Counseling 

 

Adolescents  13 Yrs Old to 
Adults 

 

Evening & Weekend Hours 

 

Most Major Insurance  
Accepted 

813-681-7441 
108 Mason St., Brandon, FL 

 

 

 

Phone: 813-400-3609 

www.DoogieEntertainment.com 

E-mail: Doogie@DoogieEntertainment.com 

Weddings 

Bar/Bat Mitzvahs 

Children’s parties 

80’s & 90’s video parties 

Office Parties 

PA system rental/set-up 

DJ and Party Services 

Doogie Entertainment 

Pleased to offer a 10% discount on services to members of Congregation Beth Shalom 

Welcome To Our New Administrator 
 
Please welcome our new administrator, Jennifer Allen. 
 
Jennifer and her family moved to Florida in 2003 from 
Syracuse, N.Y. She worked for her family business be-
fore managing a private mental health practice for 10 
years. She has more than 12 years of administrative 
experience and currently has her own medical billing 
company. She currently lives in Valrico and enjoys 
spending her free time with her husband and two 
daughters. Jennifer is a firm believer that difficult 
roads often lead to beautiful destinations, never give 
up!  
 
Congregation Beth shalom greatly appreciates Lauren 
Weisman filling in for us while we searched for a new 
administrator.  

Are You Supporting our Commercial Advertisers? 

Since revenue from our commercial advertisers helps to defray the 

cost of printing and distributing The Kibbitzer, we urge all of our 

readers to patronize our commercial advertisers and, when 

you see them, to thank them. W ithout them , Congregation 

Beth Shalom of Brandon would not be able to publish 

The Kibbitzer in print and online. 
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Rosh Hashanah. What does that mean to you? The end 
of summer? Back to school? Time to reflect? Time to 
begin again? Time for forgiveness? Time to renew our 
commitments? Time for the beginning of religious 
school? Return to daily routines? Remembrances of 
loved ones who have passed? 
 
The definition of Rosh Hashanah includes all these 
things: the highs and the lows. Rosh Hashanah is the 
birthday of the universe. We celebrate it as the head of 
the Jewish year. 
 
Some compare Rosh Hashanah to the head of the body. 
As the head controls the body, our actions of Rosh 
Hashanah set up our actions for the rest of the year. We 
pray G-d will grant us a year of peace, prosperity, and 
blessing. 
 
For me, Rosh Hashanah is a time to re-energize, to 
restart, to find holiness within and without. I feel so 
blessed to be able to participate in an integral part of 
our High Holy Days services. 
 
Could we have the High Holy Days without music? 
Probably. But to me, the prayers and High Holy Day 

melodies go hand-in-hand. I look forward to having 
those familiar melodies wash over me and engulf me in 
prayer. TGFM. My way of saying “Thank G-d For 
Music.” These days pose a time of introspection and 
retooling through prayer, song, and meditation. 
 
Kolot Shalom will begin rehearsing Monday, Aug. 14, at 
7:30 p.m. 
 
There are always spaces for new members. Please 
contact me if you wish to join us. 
 
Although our dear friend, Kevin Frye, will not be with 
us this year, his memory is inscribed in our hearts 
always. His work will live on through Cantor Pamela 
Siskin. 
 
The choir is very excited to welcome Cantor Siskin and 
to learn from her. I’m confident there will be a very 
beautiful musical and spiritual bonding. Her 
knowledge, talents, and foresight of our tradition are 
truly inspirational. 
 
L’Shanah Tovah, 
Joan Frankel, 813-938-4123 

KOLOT SHOLOM NOTES 
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DENIM & PEARLS SPONSORS 

Please Support the Professionals  

and Retailers Who Support CBS 

When it’s time to pick a vendor or hire a professional 
for services, keep in mind these generous businesses 

that support CBS. Thank you to the following business-
es and friends for their participation in Denim & 

Pearls.  
 

Cash Sponsors 
Anonymous 
Anonymous 

Marvin & Julie Shienbaum 
Bill’s Pharmacy, John Noriega 

Women’s Health & Wellness, Dr. Stephen Zweibach 
Jon & Isabel Ellis 

Julie Enszer 
Anna & Steve Feldman 
Gerry & Judith Pliner 

New South Window Solutions 
Stella & Dot, Debbie Balot 

Zomesa Accounting & Bookkeeping, John Zelatis 
Alan Weiss & Toby Koch 
Sheila & Errol Fishman 
Peter & Diane Jacobson 

Hillsboro Memorial Funeral Home 
Focus Wealth Strategies, LLC, Hank Mart 

3H Contracting Inc., Brian Hebert 
Brandon Complete Dental Care, Richard Assing, DDS &  

Brenton Assing, DDS 
Merrill Lynch, Randy Freedman 

Center State Bank, Jerry Ball 
Gulfside Pools 

Jan-Pro Cleaning Service, Trace Thompson, President 
J.A.W.S. Tree Service, Deborah & Jim Weaver 

Sperry Law Group, Bruce Berry 
Gail & Michael Verlin 

Cliff & Leslie Will 
All Bay Insurance Group, Joel Meeks 

Jill Oppolo 
Pathways Counseling Service, Rudina & David Richter 

HUB International Florida, Katrina Brooks & Charles Chunn 
Colorado Health & Youth, Dermatology, LLC, Kathleen  

Colorado, M.D. & Nicolas Colorado, M.D. 
Cross Pest Control 

ABISA, LLC, Nick Hernandez 
Florida Realty, Richard “Richie” Bauman 

IERNA’s Heating & Cooling 
Brandon Bagels 

Brandon Area Ear, Nose & Throat, Dr. Stephen Yavelow 
Lisa & James Smith 

Jonathan & Jacqueline Zaifert 
Robert & Debra Anderson 

Janice Perelman 
PNC Bank, Arlene Waldron 

Clarke Automotive Systems, Bob Clarke 
RIPA & Associates 

 
In-Kind Sponsors 

Doogie Entertainment, Seth & Paige Dugan 
CENTURY 21 Beggins Enterprises, Sarah Meyers & Molly Rizzi 

Party Planet 
Konica Minolta  

Busy Bee Printing 
Corner Bakery Cafe 

Peter A. Jacobson, M.D. 

Internal Medicine & 

Cardiovascular  

Disease 

500 Vonderburg Dr. E 303 

Brandon, FL 33511 

(813) 681-5702 
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If you wish to designate a gift to a particular purpose, for example, 
Food Bank, Choir, Oneg, Social Action, etc., you may do so by noting as 
such on your payment method or with an accompanying note; 
otherwise, your gift will be used where it is needed most. 

Opportunities: 

 Adopt-A-Book: A dedication label w ill be placed in one of 
our prayer books, to commemorate a simcha or in honor or memory 
of a loved one for just $54. 

 Bricklets:  For as little as $9 you can send a Bricklet Card instead of 
buying a card for birthdays, condolences, etc.  A Bricklet Card in your 
name will be sent to the person you wish stating that a donation has 
been made in his or her name to Beth Shalom to honor the occasion. 

 Tree of Life: The Tree of Life is on the back wall of our  
Sanctuary. An engraved leaf or stone can commemorate many 
simchas, b’nai mitzvah, wedding, birth, graduations, etc. Leaves are 
$180, and stones are $1800. 

 Yahrzeit Plaque: To honor  the death of a loved one, you 
may purchase a plaque that will be cared for in perpetuity for $250. 
The name of the deceased along with their date of death is included 
on the plaque. 

Congregation Beth Shalom accepts donations for many purposes, with a variety of opportunities for donors to support the good works of the 
Temple.  You may contact the office either by phone or email to make a contribution, or head to our website to make a secure online payment  

through a PayPal account or by using a credit card. 

Funds: 

 General Fund (unrestricted): An unrestr icted gift to  the 
General Fund allows the temple to use those funds wherever they 
may be needed most. This fund incorporates contributions 
received from our High Holy Day Appeal, Yahrzeit donations, 
Bricklets, Adopt-A-Book, Tree of Life (unless otherwise indicated) 
and other non-restricted gifts. 

 Building Fund: A fund to ensure the continuing physical 
growth of our spiritual home. Intended for capital improvements 
and major building repairs. 

 Endowment Fund: Gifts to this fund are placed in an 
investment account and temporarily restricted or can be defined/
restricted by the donor. This fund ensures the future of our temple. 

 Religious School Scholarship Fund: These funds w ill be 
made available to Religious School students who are in need of 
tuition assistance, as determined confidentially by the Treasurer. 

 Rabbi’s Discretionary Fund: a fund for  assistance to 
families in need, scholarship assistance, interfaith council, 
Holocaust museum and other endeavors at the Rabbi’s discretion. 

 Youth Group Fund: a fund that supports the ongoing 
engagement of post b’nai mitzvah youth, providing meaningful and 
fun experiences for our teens, and keeping them connected to their 
Jewish community. 

Unless otherwise noted by you, your gift will be acknowledged in the Kibbitzer the month following its receipt.   
If your donation is incorrectly listed or omitted, please notify the temple office immediately.   

Donations listed below were received between  June 16 and July 15. 

GENERAL FUND 
In Loving Memory of Marylin Goldman 

Michael & Gail Verlin 
 

In Loving Memory of Iris Prager 
Marcia Weiner 

 
In Loving Memory of Irving Weiner 

Marcia Weiner 
 

In Loving Memory of Michael Plesur 
Joseph & Carole Plesur 

 
In Loving Memory of Beth Clare 

Michael & Gail Verlin 
 

In Loving Memory of Lia Lifschitz 
Gabriel Lifschitz 

 
Lifetouch Church Directories 

RABBI'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
In Loving Memory of Harry & Rosalie Goldstein 

Cynthia Goldstein 
 

In Loving Memory of Harry Goldberg 
David & Vickie Goldberg 

 
In Loving Memory of Esther Lubonne 

Joseph & Carole Plesur 
 

In Loving Memory of Marylin Goldman 
Sharon Elazar 

 
In Loving Memory of Betty Hunt 

Joan Frankel 

DONATIONS 
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Birthdays 

The dates listed for the Yahrzeits are adjusted yearly according to the Jewish Calendar 

and may not necessarily coincide with the common date of death. Names are read for 

Kaddish at the Shabbat before the actual date.  If you would like to have the common 

date listed, please contact the temple office. 

Yahrzeits 

Anniversaries 

Simchat Shabbat!   

Come celebrate your 
birthday or anniversary 

with us! A special Shabbat 
service is held every 

month to honor all our 
joys for that month. For 

this month it will be: 

Aug. 25 

OUR CONGREGATION 

We encourage you to review our birthday, anniversary and yahrzeit anniversaries each 

month, and notify the office of any errors.  

8/10 Larry & Shelley Leeds 

8/12 Howard & Sandy Saviet 

8/20 Jim & Sandee  Pelk 

8/24 Shawn & Laura Smith 

8/25 Dave & Carol Anne Friedman 

8/1 Stacy Serota 

8/3 Lucas Oldman 

8/4 Beth Kennon 

8/5 Mark Dempsey 

8/5 Rachelle Wetsman 

8/5 Arlene  Slater 

8/6 Elisha Santucci 

8/7 Lindsay Finke 

8/7 Jay Bolnick 

8/8 Jason Tackus 

8/9 Rachael Zaifert 

8/9 Randy Sehres 

8/9 Randy Freedman 

8/11 Ryan Katz 

8/11 Laura Rabinovich-Smith 

8/12 Elisa Criden 

8/13 Danielle Frost 

8/13 Dahlia Howard 

8/13 Sandy Saviet 

8/13 Judy Lubin 

8/15 Scott Savitt 

8/16 Jackie  Sehres 

8/18 Daniel  Weinstein 

8/18 Denise Savitt 

8/19 Shelley Leeds 

8/20 Phyllis Newman 

8/21 Cheryl Lubin 

8/21 Joseph Best 

8/22 Erica Jacobson 

8/22 Sharon Elazar 

8/23 Lisa Smith 

8/24 Michaela Meyers 

8/26 Tali Alyssa  Katz 

8/30 Michelle McCormick 

8/3 Harry Feldman Father of Myron Feldman 

8/3 Robert Miller Father of Eric Miller 

8/4 Lilyan  Gould Mother of Sandra Saviet 

8/5 Nathan Joseph Stein Father  of Carolyn Miller 

8/5 Dorothy Ratner Mother of Ira Ratner 

8/5 Albert Hebert Father of Michael Hebert 

8/6 Josephine Richter Grandmother of David  Richter 

8/8 Cecile Balot Mother of Keith Balot 

8/12 Samuel Pesin Friend of Michael Oertel 

8/12 Jack Honig Father of Rudina Richter 

8/13 Ann Zolner Step Grandmother of  Carolyn Miller 

8/13 Eleanor Metz Sister of Blossom Grimm Silverstein 

8/15 Gerald Besterman Father of Leslie Boyar 

8/18 Martin Fishman Brother of Errol Fishman 

8/19 Abraham Levine Father of Sara Goodman 

8/20 George Moravnick Father of Eunice Rifkin 

8/21 Henry Schindler Father  of Arlene Slater 

8/22 Richard Glaser Husband of Barbara Glaser 

8/23 Anita Newman Relative of Leslie Will 

8/24 Martin Reisner Uncle of Gary Ronay 

8/25 Sheldon Surloff Father of Gayle Borgen 

8/29 Jack Singer Father of Jonathan Singer 

8/30 Elisabeth Beckett Grandmother of Christine Stockelman 

8/30 Lucille Gerson Mother of Larry Cohen 

8/30 Bella Leybovich Mother of Ron  Leybovich 

8/30 Nathan   Fishman Father of  Errol Fishman 

8/31 Alan  Zazulia Brother of Iylene Miller 

8/31 Rhoda Grieff Grandmother of Roberta Peterson 
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Want to advertise in The Kibbitzer? 

Ad Size        Monthly Rate 10% Discounted 

    (Annual only) 

Bus. Card $20  $216 

1/4 page $40  $432 

1/2 page $50  $540   

Full page $75  $810 

Special rate for CBS Members — 10% off MONTHLY rate with 
six-month commitment. To reserve your place in the next 
issue, e-mail the temple office at  
cbs-admin@hotmail.com or call 681-6547. 

Contact the temple office for a list of available 
babysitters. Contact information, qualifications and 
transportation details available for each sitter. We will 
not publish information about our younger members 
online due to privacy concerns. 

 
 

FAMILY,  

IMPLANT &  

COSMETIC  

DENTISTRY 
 
 

SANFORD N. SCHWARTZ, 

D.D.S., P.A. 
 

813-684-7888 
 
Email: drsandys@ident.com 

Web: www.drsandyschwartz.com 

Our Philosophy: 
To provide the very best  

dental care available 

 while treating all  

patients as members of 

 our own family. 

 

Services Include: 
Veneers, Lumineers 

Zoom! Whitening 

Implant Surgery & 

Restoration 

Crowns, Bridges &  

Dentures 

Root Canal Therapy 

Preventive Care & 

Maintenance 

Invisalign Wireless Braces 

 
Oral & IV Sedation 

Nitrous Oxide (gas)  

Stereo Headphones 

 & Movies 

Special Consideration for 

Apprehensive Patients 

 

 

 

Congregation Beth Shalom is now participating 

in Amazon Smile — it’s an easy way for CBS 

members, family and friends to support the 

temple. Simply use the following link: http://

smile.amazon.com/ch/59-3026396 and shop, 

shop, shop! 

ATTENTION! W e send the K ibbitzer  
out online.  This change has been made to 
help decrease one of our expenses at Beth 

Shalom.  

However, if you prefer receiving your Kibbitzer via 
the US Mail, please call the Temple at (813) 681-6547 

or e-mail the Temple (cbs-admin@hotmail.com) to 
tell us you do not w ant to  get your  K ibbitzer  

online. Please help Beth Shalom cut its expenses and 
receive your Kibbitzer sooner. 
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Address Service Requested 

  706 Bryan Road -  Brandon FL 33511 

 

JOIN OUR WEIGHT LOSS PROGRAM 

Monthly group rate day $100 (reg. $185) start-up fee 
Call us for this month date! 

 

Laser Hair Removal • Laser Vein Removal 
Age Spot Removal • Laser Skin Rejuvenation 

Botox • Chemical Peels 
Skin Care Products • Microdermabrasion 

 
Peter A. Jacobson, M.D. 

500 Vonderburg Drive, Ste 302E 
Brandon  FL  33511 

(813) 654-8193 or (813) 681-5702 
arcofbrandon.com 

e-mail -  arcofbrandon@verizon.net 
 

We are owned and operated by physicians  

who care about you.   

There is no better investment than yourself!  
Look younger, Feel younger, and Live younger!  
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